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Monmouth, Illinois

September 2010
Celebrating 86 Years of AAUW in Monmouth!

President’s Report

Ronda Willhardt

“Holidays are enticing only for the first week or so.  After that, it is no longer such a novelty to rise late and have little to do.”  ~ Margaret Laurence

I must admit, I think Laurence’s take on holidays is debatable.  Still most holidays come to an end as do summers.  We’ve transitioned from summer to fall, bringing a change in alarm settings and activity lists for many.  One activity back on our calendars is the monthly AAUW branch program and meeting.  Please join us on Monday, September 20th at 7pm in the Social Hall at Faith Church for “Personal Stories of Intercultural Marriage” by Gloria Hurh.

This school year had a tough start.  Sometimes they slide into place and other times make for a bumpy ride.  Yet, started it is and that is a good thing.  It is easy to get complacent about education when there are such good resources for all ages nearby.  However, approximately 796 million adults (15 and over) in the world are unable to read and write.  Two thirds of these adults are women.  To decrease these numbers, UNESCO created a Knowledge and Innovations Network for Literacy (KINL), launching it on International Literacy Day which was September 8.  The theme for this year’s Day was “Literacy and Women’s Empowerment.”

Women’s empowerment and literacy is central to global development.  Newly literate women have an immediate and positive effect on development indicators.  We’ve discussed The Girl Effect on families and communities.  With women making 95% of the family financial decisions, it is vital they are educated.

Some good news is that, in almost all countries, young adults (15-24 years old) now have literacy rates higher than adult literacy rates.  This bodes well for an improvement in adult rates in the coming years and continued improvement of the rates for young adults as well.

Smooth or rough, I will be thankful for each school year start up.  Education is a community effort and must be a community priority.  Sharpen your new pencils and find a way to be a part of it.  You will learn, too.

“My mother said I must always be intolerant of ignorance but understanding of illiteracy.  That some people, unable to go to school, were more educated and intelligent than college professors.”   ~Maya Angelou
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Our first program for the new year, “Personal Stories of Intercultural Marriage,” will be presented by Gloria Hurh, editor of the recently published book “We Married Koreans.”  Gloria’s book consists of the stories of twelve American women who write about their lives with Korean husbands.  They describe how they met their spouses, their courtship, the reactions of family and friends to their relationships, and the challenges they faced in marriage in the blending of two cultures.  Gloria will share her own story of her marriage to Won Hurh and their forty-six year journey together.  They met in 1959 when he was a student at Monmouth College and married in 1963 in Heidelberg, Germany.  Won, who is a retired professor of sociology at Western Illinois University, will join Gloria for the presentation and contribute his perspectives on intercultural marriage.

A native of Galesburg, Gloria received her B.S. degree in speech from Northwestern University and an M.A. in communication from Western Illinois University.  She has taught public speaking and broadcasting classes at Monmouth College, San Antonio College, Spoon River College, and Western Illinois University.  She served on the Macomb City Council for eight years and is now active in community volunteer work in Macomb.  

Please join us on September 20th in the social hall at Faith Church, 7:00 p.m., to hear firsthand Gloria’s personal story of intercultural marriage and about the stories of other American women.
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Betty Kaspar Honored for Work on Behalf of Feminism
Lila Blum
On August 28, 2010 a large crowd of friends, former students and colleagues, and feminists, including six members of our AAUW branch, gathered at the WIU Multicultural Center for a dedication reception in honor of Elizabeth (Betty) Kaspar.  A sculpture “Furious Flower,” donated by artist and feminist Connie Berg, was donated to the WIU Women’s Center in honor of Betty for her service and leadership through the years on behalf of women at the local, state, and national levels.

Reflections and memories were presented by a series of speakers who described Betty’s “pioneering” as a member of the WIU Committee on the Status of Women, the Illinois Commission on the Status of Women, and the foundation for the National Association of State Commissions on Women.  She developed and taught the first Women’s Studies course at WIU, the first step in establishing the Women’s Studies Program at the university.

Overwhelmed by the tribute but mindful of the future, Betty expressed the hope that young women will learn the history of women and what’s been accomplished and that they will continue the work of the women’s movement “because there is still a lot to be done.”

Membership News
New Member Phyllis Self!

Marilyn Van Ausdall
I’m very pleased to announce that Phyllis Self has joined our branch.  Phyllis was brought to our kickoff meeting by Betty Kaspar.  More information about Phyllis will be in next month’s newsletter.  Meanwhile, the following information about Phyllis needs to be added to your directories:  12 Hickory Bow, Macomb, IL  61455; 309-836-6945 (H); 309-298-2762 (W); University of IL, PhD; p-self@wiu.edu.

Welcome, Phyllis!

Title IX Is Not a “Done Deal”
Jan DeYoung

Although Title IX was enacted twenty-eight years ago, our work is not yet finished.  Yes, girls and young women have many more opportunities in athletics and in the classroom than they used to have, but accountability continues to be a serious problem.  Although there has been a 400 percent increase in girls’ participation in high school sports, female athletes may have 1.3 million fewer opportunities than males to participate.  The U. S. Department of Education does not require high schools to make public their data on athletic opportunity, participation, and funding, although the schools do collect the information.  High schools need to be required to report the data just as colleges do.  Other issues include “floor time” and facilities usage, as well as practice times (5:30 a.m. for girls’ basketball?); the qualifications of coaches for girls’ sports; and the amounts of money budgeted for girls’ sports as compared to boys’ sports.

There are two things we need to do: First, we need to contact Congressman Phil Hare and thank him for cosponsoring H.R. 2882, the High School Athletics Accountability Act, and ask him to sign on as a cosponsor for S.471, the High School Sports Information Collection Act and then to work for passage of both bills on the floor of the House.  The easiest way to do this is to log onto the AAUW website, or to http://capwiz.com/aauw/issues/alert?alertid=13572986 and send an email to Congressman Hare.

Secondly, we need to do some research here in Warren County (and, if we can get the womanpower, in Knox and McDonough Counties as well!).  AAUW has a kit, “Title IX Compliance: Know the Score,” which we can use to gather the data locally.  If you are willing to participate in this project, please let me know at the September branch meeting or by email at jdeyoung@maplecity.com or by phone at 734-5529.  

Fall Conference Motel Information

                A block of rooms has been set aside at the Fairfield Inn Joliet South.  The phone number for this Fairfield Inn is 815-741-3499 or 800-228-2800.  Mention promo code AAUW for the discounted rate.

Marilyn Van Ausdall                                District 3 Director
Film Group

Nancy Buban

Film group will meet on Monday, September 27 at 7:00 to view the 2008 film, Etz Limon (Lemon Tree.)  A Palestinian widow living on the West bank has to defend her lemon grove when an Israeli Defense minister moves next door and wants it cut down because he fears a surprise attack could be launched through the grove.  Written by Suha Arraf and Eran Riklis, the film takes a look at Israeli/Palestinian relations.  The movie is subtitled so be prepared to read.  See you at 207 S. 8th Street. 

Art Presenter Program 
2010 – 2011
Lila Blum
The Art Presenter Program will hold a kickoff and orientation for the new year on Tuesday, September 28 at 6:30 p.m. at Buchanan Center for the Arts, 64 Public Square in Monmouth.  Lori Ockert, AP Coordinator is currently recruiting presenters.  If you or someone you know is willing to serve, please call Lori at 734-7743 or send her an email at lori.ockert@gmail.com .  Many thanks to members of our branch for your continuing support of the Art Presenter Program.
Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.  

Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.

Value Promise: By joining AAUW, we belong to a 

community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.

Association Web site: www.aauw.org
AAUW-Illinois Web site:
www.aauw-il.org
Monmouth Branch Web site: http://department.monm.edu/aauw/
AAUW Initiative Editor: Sharon Gilbert, sharongilbert1484@comcast.net
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